
  

 
 

 
                  November 16, 2017 
 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 
 

 Case 14-M-0196- Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation Fees for Residential 
 Customers who Choose to Opt Out of Using Automated Meter Reading Devices. 

 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
  In compliance with Ordering Clause No. 1 of the Commission’s Order in Case 14-M-0196 
(“Order”), issued and effective October 20, 2017, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central 
Hudson” or “the Company), hereby files the attached amended tariff leaves to become effective on 
December 1, 2017:  

 
P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 

1st Revised Leaf No. 24.1 1st Revised Leaf No. 53.8 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 24.2 2nd Revised Leaf No. 53.9 
1st Revised Leaf No. 24.3   1st Revised Leaf No. 53.10 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 24.4  2nd Revised Leaf No. 53.11 
1st Revised Leaf No. 24.5    1st Revised Leaf No. 53.12 

 
Pursuant to the Commission’s directives contained in the aforementioned Order, these tariff 

amendments reflect the removal of the monthly non-AMR service fee for those customers who choose to 
opt out of using Automated Meter Reading (AMR) devices.  

  
Pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 2, the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) and 16 

NYCRR §720-8.1 as to newspaper publication with respect to the tariff amendments filed herein are 
waived. 

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Darlene Clay at (845) 486-5466 or 
dclay@cenhud.com.    
 
                                                    Yours very truly, 
 
 
 
                                                           Anthony S. Campagiorni 
         Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
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